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Thank you, Chairpersons.

I would like to thank the panelists for their insightful presentations, and take this opportunity to share with you the progress made by Elections Canada to increase the accessibility of Canada’s electoral system in order for all Canadians to fully enjoy their democratic rights to vote and become a candidate.
During elections, Elections Canada provides information in a variety of formats and offers a number of services to electors with disabilities, which include: 

· Braille voting templates and large-print lists of candidates at voting locations;  sign language interpretation ; the option of voting in advance, by mail or at home; a toll-free TTY line for people who are deaf or hard of hearing; and assistance in marking a ballot.

Elections Canada has also developed and implemented measures to reduce or eliminate barriers that electors with disabilities may face when voting. These include:
· Improving accessibility of polling sites and sensitivity training for electoral staff; 
· Implementing new barrier-free criteria for evaluating and leasing polling sites;
· Introducing a new procedure for removing any newly introduced barriers and obstacles on polling day;
· Designing new signage featuring the universal accessibility symbol to help electors find accessible entrances where polling is taking place; and
· Implementing a feedback mechanism and responding to concerns about accessibility during an electoral event.

Elections Canada remains committed to investigating technology and equipment that could allow electors with disabilities, such as a visual impairment, to cast their ballot independently and secretly.    

Most importantly, Elections Canada has learned that there is no “one-size fits all” approach to addressing disability issues.  Barriers faced by persons with disabilities vary, and providing solutions to these can only be accomplished through ongoing dialogue.  Elections Canada continues to build relationships with the disability community both to better understand their needs and work together to find solutions that reduce barriers and improve service delivery. 
Question:  Canada would be interested to hear the views of panelists and other delegations regarding best practices in the use of new technologies and, more generally, ways in which countries are working to ensure the accessibility of their elections.

Thank you.
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